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Greetings from Delta Junction, Alaska. Nancy and I praise the Lord for His goodness and mercy.  
We are so thankful for all of you that are so faithfully praying for us and that are supporters of the 
work financially.  So many of you have written to us, even some that we have never met in 
person, to tell us that you are praying for us.  What a blessing it is to not only have people 
praying for us, but to know that God hears and answers prayer.  

We have had the wonderful opportunity to visit and hold services at the Quality Care Center for 
almost five years, but sadly the center has now closed.  We held our last service there June 3rd.  It 
was a blessing to not only have services there on Sundays, but to visit with the residents and staff 
on a daily basis.  Through this we have become close with some of the residents and their 
families as well as the staff.  Over the years I had the opportunity to share the Gospel message 
with many different individuals and their families.  I was privileged to preach at the funerals of 
several that went home to be with their 
Savior while living there at the center.  We 
have been able to encourage and minister 
to one dear family while they went through 
difficult circumstances in their lives after 
their loved one passed away.  Please pray 
with us for these residents and their 
families.  Most of them have been placed 
in assisted-living centers in Fairbanks. Two 
were able to go back to their own homes and one moved into senior housing here in town. Lord 
willing, we hope to be able to continue ministering to those still here locally as well as to the staff 
that are here in Delta.  When we go to Fairbanks for errands or doctors’ appointments, we try to 
visit some that were relocated there.  We pray that the many that have heard the Gospel will see 
their need to be saved.  It is our prayer that something that was said will pierce their heart and 
that they will cry out for mercy and be saved.  So many are very hard and closed to anything to 
do with God but we know that God can save them.  Please help us pray that we will live a life in 
front of the lost that will show them the love God has for them and what He did for them on the 
cross.

Thank you for praying for us during the wild fire that we had a few miles from our apartment. 
When the fire started we were experiencing 60 mph winds out of the south, the fire was not 
threatening us but so many that we know were right in its path. Only the grace of God could have 
directed the fire in a way that no structures were lost and 
no one was injured.  I saw the fire first hand and I know 
that it was all the prayers and our merciful God that spared 
the area.  During my time at the fire I was able to pass out 
a few Gospel tracts and prayed with one young man about 
his family. 

We praise the Lord for all He has done and is doing and 
are so thankful for each and every one of you. Please know 
we appreciate all the prayers and support.  Please continue 
to keep the people of Delta Junction in your prayers and 
our health needs as well. 
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But thanks be to God, which giveth us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ.  1 Corinthians 15:57 (KJV)  

We can have victory everyday when our faith is in Him.  Every day we need to be thankful for the victory we have through Him. 


